Gleaner - 1986-04-16

Births and Deaths

Cards of Thanks, In Memoriams, Marriage Notices, Engagements, Announcements

BORN

MOORE, Rodney and Brigitte (née Curran) - are happy to announce arrival of Mel the arrival of Melissa Christine, 8 lbs. 6 oz. at the Barrie Memorial Hospital on March 27, 1986. A sister for Emily.

BORN

McCORMICK, Myron and Ann - are happy to an-nounce the arrival of Karen Margaret, born on March 29th, 1986 at the Sudbury General Hospital, Sudbury, Ontario, a sister for Kimberiey and Carolyn thirteenth grandchild for Mr. and Mrs. George Irwin of Ormstown, Quebec and eighth grand-child for Mrs. Margaret McCormick of Alexandria, Ont. Ont.

> APPROACHING MARRIAGE

Friends and relatives are invited to attend the marriage of Theima Jean (Dolly Goldie) Barnes to Virgii Jerome Thomas Junior, at Rennie's United Church, Rockburn, Quebec on Saturday, April the 19th. 1986 at '7 p.m. Reception following at American Legion Chateaugay, N.Y. tno invitations being sent. no gifts expected).

CARD OF THANKS

We would like to extend our thanks to Dr. Lemieux, Dr. Blondie and the 2nd floor maternity of the Barrie Memorial Hospital for the excellent care we received during our stay Brigitte and Melic

Melissa Moore

Sincere thanks to Dr. Lemieux, Dr. Hebert, nurses and staff of Hun-tingdon County Hospital for excellent care received while a patient there. My thanks also to neighbours, relatives and friends for cards, visits, and phone calls.

Reg Taylor

CARD OF THANKS

Mrs. Julienne Myre and her children Serge (Jocelyne Saumier), Marie (Bernard Desrosiers) would like to thank everyone who expressed their sympathy at the death of Mr. Jean Claude Myre on March 17, 1986 at the age of 63, by mass offerings, condolence cards, presence at the funeral (also everyone who helped and supported him during his illness). Please consider this card as personal.

CARD OF THANKS

We wish to express oursincere thanks to all our relatives friends. and neighbours for their many acts of kindness shown to the family, for the won-derful letters, cards, phone calls and visits while he was in hospital and since. Thanks also to Rev. O. Carmichael for his prayers and support, to all those who brought food to our home, for beautiful floral tributes and the many in memoriam donations. also wish to express our appreciation to Dr. G. Geukjian and the staff of the second floor, Barrie Memorial Hospital and to all the doctors and nurses of 17 East Floor and the M.I.C.U., Montreal General Hospital for the excellent care given our loved one.

Sincerely Ruby Sproule, Jean and Roland Leger and family, James and Marian Sproule and family, Donald Sproule, Janet and Gary Russell and family.

The members of the Hemmingford Ambulance Service wish to thank Service wish to thank those people of our com-munity who continue to support the volunteer ambulance service through their generous donations. The overwhelming success of the fund raising card party held on April 10th is a tribute both to the service and to the citizens who organized it. Many thanks to everyone concerned.

The late W.C. McPherson

William Curtiss Mc-Pherson passed away on 23, 1980 Nemorial March Glengarry Hospital, Alexandria, Ont. following a broken hip and pneumonia He was resident of Maxville Manor, Senior Citizens Nursing Home for two years, after having been a resident of long time Dundee, Que.

Funeral services were conducted by Rev. Allan Lynk at Kelly Funeral Home on March 25, 1986 at 1:30 p.m. He read passages from the 23rd Psalm and also Psalm 105. Mrs. Lorraine Tannahill sang "Love Lifted Me".

There were many floral tributes, and friends of the family called offering their sympathy, showing esteem he was held in.

Bill, as he was known to all, was a mail carrier for many years in Dundee and he loved farming. He was Manager of Lionel Forsyth farm of Jersey cattle for years with his two sons. He also worked for seven years at the Montreal General Hospital. He was married to the late Eva Mae McGibbon.

He was a member of Zion United Church, Dundee, Que and held a position as a manager and Superintendent of Sunday School.

He also took a theological course and was a lay reader at times in the the church. He collected for the Salvation Army for many years also.

He was known by many as a very kind and gentle man, who was deeply interested in family life, and loved children and people.

He leaves to mourn one daughter (Mrs. C. Moore) and four sons, Keith. Wayne, Garth, Hugh and a foster son Ken Coleman, 14 grandchildren and nine great-grandchildren.

Burial will be in the spring in Dundee Protestant Cemetery.